
 
 
 
 
July 7, 2014 
 
 
 
Mr. Nicholas Neeley 
Acting Executive Secretary 
Public Utilities Regulatory Authority 
10 Franklin Square 
New Britain, CT 06051 
 
 
Tracy Babbidge, Bureau Chief 
Department of Energy and Environmental Protection 
10 Franklin Square 
New Britain, CT  06051 
 
RE: Docket No. 13-03-02 – PURA/BETP Consideration of 2013-2015 Conservation and Load 
 Management Plan – Compliance Filing 
 
Dear Mr. Neeley and Ms. Babbidge: 
 
The Energy Efficiency Board filed a third party program research study developed by KEMA, 
Inc., on June 2, 2014, which was entitled “C9: Impact Evaluation of the Connecticut Small 
Business Energy Advantage (SBEA) Program”. The Connecticut Light and Power Company 
(“CL&P”) hereby submits the attached responses to the vendor recommendations resulting from 
the referenced research study.   
 
If you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact Joseph Swift at 860-665-5692.  
 
 
Very truly yours,  
 
 
 
 
Christopher Bernard 
Manager, Regulatory Policy & Strategy, CT 
Northeast Utilities System Service Company 
As Agent for CL&P 
 
 
cc: Service List  
 
Attachment 
 


